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Judson Foundation is proud to present INSPIRE magazine. 
Dedicated to philanthropy, this semiannual publication 
will introduce you to some of the individuals, families, and 
organizations that are Bringing Community to Life at Judson.

Judson resident Heidi Spencer 
works on a watercolor painting 
in the Expressive Arts Studio at 
Judson Park.
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Dear Friends of Judson,

Whether you live, work, volunteer, partner, or just appreciate why we are, we 
extend our thank you.

Your support of our mission – Bringing Community to Life Now and For Those 
Who Follow – puts a face on that mission. It underscores your commitment 
to being good stewards to the special legacy our former Judson friends have 
provided for us to enjoy, to nurture, and to continue to build.

We expand our mission in two important ways. One, we have overarching 
strategies to keep Judson strong and relevant. We plan with an understanding  
and appreciation of our past traditions and history and also with an eye towards 
the future challenges and opportunities.

But it is in the present that we connect and build community one story at a time. 
It is through our stories we bring heart to our community. Our stories give our 
community life, personality, and purpose. These stories are the real deal.

Since 1906 thousands have shared their Judson story. These are stories full of 
life, accomplishments, joys, sorrows, but mostly insight. These stories challenge 
and inspire us singularly and collectively to sharpen our vision for what the gift  
of years can provide.

Some have left their lasting footprints in very visible and transformative ways. 
Many have contributed their time, talent, and dollars to forward our mission.  
All have been a part of the fabric that Brings Community to Life.

It has been my good fortune and privilege to be a part of this Judson Community 
for the last forty years. My story has been strongly influenced and enriched by 
having our Judson community in my life. Through the years, I’ve witnessed the 
expansion of our mission, always maintaining the heart of why we are here. 

As a not-for-profit organization, we are governed by a volunteer Board of Directors 
who, with great vigilance and commitment, honor and protect the legacy each 
class has inherited on their watch. Transitions from one generation to the next 
of residents, board members, associates, family and friends happen with the 
full support and appreciation of our past and with the energy and realization of 
opportunities for our future.

As we undertake this transition in leadership, we are mindful of the “Why” that 
is our guiding star. The brightness of this star gives clear vision so that Judson 
continues to “Bring Community to Life… now and for those who follow.”

My Sincere Thanks,

Cynthia H. Dunn

On Sunday, April 15, 2018,  
Judson board members,  

residents, associates, and friends 
gathered for the annual meeting 

and to honor Cyndy Dunn, 
longtime president and CEO,  

who retired after a 40-year career  
of Bringing Community  

to Life at Judson.

 Judson leaders left to right:  
Cyndy Dunn, outgoing President & CEO; 

Kendra Urdzik, incoming President  
& CEO; Rex Mason, Board Chair,  

Judson Services; Cathy Koppelman,  
Immediate Past Board Chair,  

Judson Services



       

Making a difference is something Pat Ferry has been 
doing for decades. Inspired by her parents, the quiet 
philanthropist is carrying forward their legacy through 
The Ferry Family Foundation and creating a lasting 
impression of her own. On September 14, 2017, Pat 
was recognized for her generosity and commitment 
to Judson with the inaugural Judson Award for 
Philanthropic Leadership. The newly established award 
celebrates a Judson benefactor who demonstrates an 
exemplary passion for Bringing Community to Life 
through their charitable giving. Pat’s inspiring support  
of Judson spans more than two decades. 

“Pat Ferry has always been incredibly generous, 
accessible and involved,” said Cyndy Dunn, 
President and Chief Executive Officer of Judson. 
“Pat is a perfect example of an engaged person at 
Judson. She is second generation, giving back for 
those who came before us, those who are here now, 
and those who will come later.” The award is a fitting 
tribute to a woman whose selfless generosity and 
passion for giving has benefited many. 

SECOND GENERATION JUDSON

Pat moved to Judson Manor in 2008. Her mother, 
Virginia, was also a member of the Judson family, 
living at Judson Park from 1995 until her death 
in 2001. Today, Pat shares a seventh-floor corner 
apartment overlooking University Circle with her silver 
teacup poodle, Casey of the Western Reserve. It is 
the ideal location, considering her 38-year career in 
administration was spent in the neighborhood, first 
at Cleveland Hearing and Speech and then at Case 
Western Reserve University School of Law and Case 
Western Reserve University School of Medicine. 

THE FERRY FAMILY  
FOUNDATION LEGACY

While Pat lived an urban lifestyle as an adult, she 
grew up outside the suburbs of Cleveland in Kent, 
Ohio. Her father, Ernest, was an inventor and founder 
of a successful company that manufactured specialty 
engineered and custom machines. Her mother was 
intimately involved in charitable activities in the 
community. 

Later in life when the couple began discussing their 
estate plans, Pat, their only child, encouraged them to 
consider creating a charitable trust. Pat emphasized 
that she had an established career and was a sharp 
investor. She had plenty and would not need their 
resources. In 1997, The Ferry Family Foundation 
was created. Today, Pat incorporates the same good 
business practices she learned from her father into her 
philanthropy, looking carefully at how organizations 
use their resources to achieve the greatest impact. 
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Ernest and Virginia Ferry

Extending a Legacy of Generosity 

“If you can do something that 
helps, it’s worth it. Things only go 
on because people are interested in 

making them happen.”    
– C. Patricia Ferry



       

ENGAGED PHILANTHROPY

With Pat’s oversight, The Ferry Family Foundation has 
provided remarkable levels of support to worthwhile 
causes across Northeast Ohio. Annual funds, capital 
campaigns, and special projects at charities important 
to her parents have benefited from gifts made in their 
memory. In addition to causes related to families 
and children, education is a cornerstone in Pat’s 
philanthropy. In 2008, Pat made a lasting impact for 
students interested in science with a gift to establish 
the C. Patricia Ferry Summer Science Research 
Endowment at Ohio Wesleyan University, her alma 
mater. Pat’s generosity has also been instrumental in 
helping Case Western Reserve University law school 
graduates interested in health law gain valuable 
research experience through a one-year fellowship.

“Involved” and “engaged” describe the role Pat prefers 
to play in philanthropic causes. “I like to be in the loop 
and know what’s happening,” said Pat. “If you can do 
something that helps, it’s worth it. Things only go on 
because people are interested in making them happen.” 

MAKING THINGS HAPPEN AT JUDSON

At Judson, Pat’s leadership and philanthropy have 
played a significant role. In addition to ongoing gifts 
to the annual fund, Pat has made substantial gifts 
to expand and strengthen the organization. In 2003, 
The Ferry Family Foundation made a leadership gift of 
$125,000 to launch a novel program to engage seniors 
with thinking problems. Not long after that, Pat shared 
her time and financial resources when she co-chaired 
the committee responsible for converting Judson 
Manor’s Griffin Bar into the popular Wade Park Grill. 

In 2017, Pat made another gift to transform the 
historic building, committing the lead gift of 
$500,000 to create a new barrier-free entrance (see 
story on the following page). The Ferry Family Lobby 
in the entryway will be named in recognition of Pat’s 
visionary support. “While Pat has a history of generous 
giving to Judson, the reach of this gift is especially 
meaningful and a strong signal of the good things that 
are happening at Judson Manor,” said Dan Selby,  
Vice President of Judson Foundation. The new 
entrance follows on the heels of renovations to the 
stately building’s grand lobby, ballroom, and floors  
six and eleven.  

“Pat is a perfect example of an engaged person at Judson. She is second  
generation, giving back for those who came before us, those who are here now, 
and those who will come later.”  – Cyndy Dunn
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GENEROUS BENEFACTORS
WRITE A NEW CHAPTER AT JUDSON MANOR

A new entrance on the south side of Judson Manor will 
help enhance accessibility while preserving the historic 
character of the nearly century-old building. Originally 
known as Wade Park Manor, the residential hotel was 
designed for luxury living by George Post & Sons of New 
York. It opened in 1923 and for the ensuing decades, 
the stylish hotel, with its grand ballroom and posh 
furnishings, was the social venue for Cleveland’s most 
illustrious parties and meetings. 

Since 1983, Judson residents have been faithful stewards 
of the grand hotel, now known as Judson Manor. Built 
in the Georgian Revival style, the architecturally 
significant building is a University Circle landmark. It 
has many distinguishing elements, including an above 
street-level entrance featuring grand steps that can 
pose a challenge to people with mobility limitations.

In 2016, Judson commissioned a study to explore the 
best way to eliminate barriers and improve safety without 
impacting the grandeur of the building’s facade. With the 
help of many generous benefactors, construction began 
in December 2017 on an inclusive entrance on the 
south side of the building, convenient to parking. The 
entryway will offer accessibility for all and features an 
expansive canopy to protect residents and visitors from 
the elements. The security booth will be relocated and 
guests entering through the new space will be greeted 
in the warmth and comfort of the Ferry Family Lobby 
(see story on page 2). The project will be completed in 
early summer 2018.  

MYRA & DARWIN SMITH CHALLENGE
ACCELERATES SOUTH ENTRANCE PROJECT

In July 2017, Judson Foundation received a $100,000 
matching challenge from Myra and Darwin Smith in 
support of Judson Manor’s new south entrance. The 
Smiths would give one dollar for each dollar donated 
to the project by August 15, 2017. The pair had 
previously pledged $250,000 for the new entrance 
but added the surprise challenge to help generate 
momentum and ensure that the project broke ground 
on schedule. In total, the challenge raised $136,000 
and the philanthropic couple went above and beyond, 
matching every dollar donated. In gratitude for their 
generosity, a piece of art will be acquired in their honor 
for the corridor leading from the new entrance to the 
grand interior lobby.

south entrance project
“Everyone came together to position Judson Manor for another century  
		         of gracious living and we couldn’t be more grateful.” – Dan Selby

Darwin and Myra Smith
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“Myra and Darwin Smith are extraordinary friends to 
Judson,” said Cyndy Dunn, Judson President and Chief 
Executive Officer. “We are grateful for their leadership 
and the way their generosity galvanized the support 
of Judson Manor residents, board members, staff, 
and friends, allowing us to accelerate this project.” 
Originally from Cleveland, Myra and Darwin now live 
in Dallas, Texas. In addition to their support of the new 
entrance, the couple has made generous estate gifts in 
memory of Myra’s father, Jacob “Jack” Friedberg who 
lived at Judson Manor from 1998 to 2006.  

SEIKELS RECOGNIZE EMPLOYEES
WITH GIFT TO NEW ENTRANCE

Residents Meredith and Oliver Seikel made a substantial 
gift to enhance the comfort and safety of Judson Manor’s 
security team. When the south entrance opens, the 
security booth and video surveillance system will be 
relocated to the new entry. The team of experts responsible 
for safeguarding residents and overall building security 
will have a new home designed specifically with their 
comfort and work needs in mind. 

Attracted to the building’s architectural character and 
convenience to University Circle, the Seikels moved to 
Judson Manor in 2008. Oliver, a retired attorney, and 
Meredith, who had a career in real estate development, 
are cycling enthusiasts and world travelers. “We believe 
it is important to take good care of employees,” said 
Meredith. “We’ve seen how dedicated and hardworking 
Judson’s staff is and we’re pleased to help create an 
improved working environment for the security team,” 
added Oliver. 

Judson’s security officers typically spend up to eight 
hours at a time greeting guests, answering phones and 
monitoring cameras. The new space in the reception 
area will feature an ergonomic interior that enhances 
the security team’s comfort, safety, and productivity. 
An additional gift from the generous couple for outdoor 
benches will provide residents and guests with a place 
to relax and enjoy the fresh air.  

GIFT FROM THE KELVIN AND 
ELEANOR SMITH FOUNDATION
COMPLETES FUNDING FOR ENTRANCE

The fundraising campaign for Judson Manor’s new 
south entrance was brought to a close thanks to a 
generous $200,000 gift from The Kelvin and Eleanor 
Smith Foundation. The Foundation, established in 
1955 by the late philanthropists Kelvin and Eleanor 
Smith, has a long history of supporting University 
Circle organizations that adhere to excellence in their 
missions, creativity in approach, fiscal responsibility, 
and leadership in their service to the community. 
Kelvin Smith was an industrialist and a co-founder of 
The Graphite Oil Products Company, a predecessor of 
the additives and advanced materials company known 
today as Lubrizol Corporation. 

“The Kelvin and Eleanor Smith Foundation sets the 
standard for philanthropic excellence and we are proud 
to have their confidence and support,” said Dan Selby, 
Vice President of Judson Foundation. “This important 
project marks the next chapter in this storied history 
of this Cleveland landmark. Everyone came together to 
position Judson Manor for another century of gracious 
living and we couldn’t be more grateful.” With gifts in 
excess of $1.2 million, Judson Manor’s new entrance 
will be completely funded through philanthropy. 

 

“Everyone came together to position Judson Manor for another century  
		         of gracious living and we couldn’t be more grateful.” – Dan Selby

Meredith and Oliver Seikel

Eleanor and Kelvin Smith
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CUYAHOGA ARTS & CULTURE
HELPS BRING COMMUNITY TO LIFE WITH CLASSICAL MUSIC

A 2017 grant from Cuyahoga Arts & Culture (CAC) helped provide an exceptional 
season of classical music performances at Judson Manor. Judson was one of 
38 new cultural partners to receive public funds through the Project Support II 
Grant Program. The $5,000 grant supported the resident-run Tuesday evening 
concert program, featuring performances by professional musicians, conservatory 
graduate students, and other accomplished soloists and ensembles. 

“While people of all ages enjoy musical performances, the residents of Judson 
Manor and their friends are an especially appreciative audience for classical 
music,” said Julie Anderson, Vice President of Judson Manor. “We are grateful 
to Cuyahoga Arts & Culture for supporting our efforts to enrich the lives of our 
residents, neighbors, and friends through music.”

CAC is one of the largest public funders for arts and culture in the nation, helping 
hundreds of organizations in Cuyahoga County connect millions of people to 
cultural experiences each year. Since 2007, CAC has invested $170 million in 
375 organizations both large and small, making our community a more vibrant 
place to live, work, and play. 

Thank you to the  
remarkable benefactors who 
helped raise more than $1.2 
million to create Judson Manor’s 
new south entrance. It is an honor 
to recognize your generosity and 
inspiring commitment to Bringing 
Community to Life at Judson Manor.

Ms. Julie Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Jay AuWerter
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Baeslack, III
Ms. Florence W. Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Bourne
Dr. Eugene L. Brand
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Brick
Mr. Robert Brooks
Mr.* and Mrs. Al Cahen
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Carnovale
Mrs. Clara D. Catliota
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THEATRE IN THE CIRCLE OPENS
WITH NEIGHBORHOOD CONNECTIONS GRANT

With grant funding from Neighborhood Connections, Theatre in 
the Circle kicked off 2017 with three sold-out performances of the 
musical Jacques Brel is Alive and Well & Living in Paris. Mark and 
Bill Corcoran, Theatre in the Circle’s managing and artistic directors, 
who also happen to be Judson Manor residents, fittingly selected 
this late 1960’s musical revue to introduce Cleveland to the area’s 
newest theatre company. The musical became Cleveland’s longest-
running show and helped breathe life back into the city’s theater 
scene when it opened in April 1973 in the dilapidated lobby of 
State Theatre. It ran continuously through June 1975 and helped 
spark the movement that raised millions of dollars to restore all the 
theaters in Playhouse Square.

“We knew Cleveland had a great love affair with this show,” said 
Mark Corcoran, who lived outside the area and traveled to Cleveland 

ABOUT THEATRE IN THE CIRCLE

Theatre in the Circle’s mission is to provide 
musical theater enrichment and education. It 
was founded by veteran theater professionals 
Bill and Mark Corcoran. The retired couple 
moved to Judson Manor in 2014. While they 
enjoyed living within walking distance of 
University Circle’s many cultural attractions 
and concert venues, they quickly realized 
something was missing – community theater. 
Since its debut, Theatre in the Circle has 
become a bright light in University Circle, 
contributing to the artistic vibrancy of the 
growing community with an additional 
opportunity for artistic expression and 
engagement.

Check out upcoming shows and purchase 
tickets at theatreinthecircle.com

three times in the early 1970s to see it himself. “I 
knew it would resonate with our audience. It was 
especially gratifying to have the support of Neighborhood 
Connections for our very first community production.” 

Neighborhood Connections is a nationally recognized 
community-building program with a mission to “ignite 
the power of everyday people to create, together, 
an extraordinary world right where they live.” It was 
established by the Cleveland Foundation in 2003 and 
invests in innovative, citizen-led neighborhood projects. 
To date, the organization has funded more than 2,250 
projects with grants totaling more than $7.5 million. 

Mark and Bill Corcoran
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KEVIN & JOYCE SHAW
INVEST IN JUDSON WITH LEADERSHIP GIFT 

A generous $100,000 gift from Kevin Shaw and his wife, Joyce, 
is allowing Judson to focus on areas of strategic importance. 
The gift, which has no strings attached, was inspired by Kevin’s 
experience as a Judson board member. “I’ve been impressed 
with the high level of engagement and commitment of Judson’s 
board members,” said Kevin. “This gift is an investment in an 
organization focused on making life meaningful twenty years post-
retirement. People invest in their homes and their education. Why 
not invest in your later years?” 

Kevin has played an active board role since 2003 and is currently 
chair of Judson Foundation. “Kevin has been a guiding force at 
Judson for more than a decade,” reflected Cyndy Dunn, Judson 
President and Chief Executive Officer. “He challenged us to think 
about the power of our ‘Why’ message. And, now we witness the 
impact of showing what our ‘Why,’ or mission, looks like in action. 
We are honored by the expression of confidence that he and Joyce 
have shown with this gift.”

The couple’s gift of unrestricted funds gives Judson’s leadership 
the flexibility to focus on the organization’s areas of greatest need. 
In the past, unrestricted support has been used to implement new 
and innovative approaches to care, provide financial assistance to 
those who have outlived their resources, and bolster engagement 
and learning opportunities for residents and members.

In addition to Kevin and Joyce’s financial contributions, Judson 
has benefited from Kevin’s business perspective and expertise. 
Kevin is chairman of Fathom, a Northeast Ohio digital marketing 
firm, and a principal with the venture capital firm Thunder Bay 
Enterprises. In 1986, Kevin co-founded NCS Healthcare, a provider 
of pharmacy services to long-term care institutions, and served as 
president and chief executive officer of the company until its sale. 
In 2003, Kevin joined Social Venture Partners (SVP), a network 
of philanthropists providing investment funding and knowledge 
to help non-profit organizations increase their impact. In addition 
to serving on the board of directors of SVP International, Kevin 
shares his talent as a board member to several other non-profit 
organizations and private companies in Cleveland. 

“He challenged us to think about the power of our‘Why’message.”  
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– Cyndy Dunn
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HONORING  
JUDSON BENEFACTORS 

On September 14, 2017, Judson Foundation’s most 
devoted benefactors and friends were recognized for 
their philanthropic spirit at the third annual Celebration 
of Generosity. The special gathering took place at the 
Union Club and attracted more than 100 supporters. 

A highlight of the evening was the presentation of 
the Judson Award for Philanthropic Leadership. The 
newly established award celebrates philanthropists 
who demonstrate an exemplary passion for advancing 
Judson’s mission of Bringing Community to Life through 
their charitable giving. C. Patricia “Pat” Ferry was 
honored with the premier award. A heartfelt video paid 
tribute to Pat and The Ferry Family Foundation for their 
unsurpassed vision and generosity. 

Celebration of Generosity
Held annually, the Celebration of Generosity dinner 
provides an opportunity for Judson Foundation to 
express its gratitude to Benefactor Society, Legacy 
Society and President’s Circle members. The 
memorable event is made possible through the 
generosity of Judson’s corporate partners. Presenting 
sponsor for the evening was Glenmede. Gold sponsors 
included John G. Johnson Construction and Fifth 
Third Bank. Absolute Pharmacy, Playhouse Square 
Real Estate Services, and Prelude Services were Silver 
sponsors. Bronze sponsors included HDS Architecture, 
DLR Group | Westlake Reed Leskowsky, HW&Co, Oswald, 
Paladin Protective Services, and Richner + Richner. 

Pat Ferry with Paula and Walter Schwartz,  
Tawanda Demmings, and Carol Colangelo

Gail and Roger Kallock with Edna Strnad

Margaret Kennell and Alfred Heggie
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“South Franklin Circle is a great place to live,” said 
Amity, who feels they found the perfect home to 
live out their retirement years. “We were happy to 
help improve the sound and picture quality so that 
everyone could enjoy the activities taking place in the 
Chautauqua Room without leaving their homes.” 

The Osborns have been married for nearly 70 years 
and have four children and ten grandchildren spread 
across the country. When Merritt is not in the office 
of the small equipment manufacturing company 
he started in retirement, he frequently participates 
in many of the activities offered at the Community 
Center. Amity enjoys tuning in to the programs taking 
place in the Chautauqua Room from the comfort of 
their spacious second-floor apartment overlooking the 
open green space and walking trail. 

“South Franklin Circle 
 is a great place to live.”
 			           – Amity Osborn

OSBORN GIFT
IMPROVES AUDIOVISUAL TECHNOLOGY  
AT SOUTH FRANKLIN CIRCLE

Amity and Merritt Osborn chose South Franklin Circle 
because of the peace of mind the community offers. 
They moved in February 2010 and have not looked 
back. In gratitude for the relaxing lifestyle they are 
enjoying, the couple made a gift in 2017 to upgrade 
the audiovisual capabilities in the Chautauqua Room. 
The enhancements include improvements to the sound 
system and the recording equipment used to broadcast 
events on the in-house television channel. 



A tribute gift from Marie Rowley to Judson 
Hospice is helping patients and families 
navigate the most difficult time in life’s 
journey. The gift was made in memory of 
her husband, David, who battled Lewy Body 
Dementia and Parkinson’s disease. David 
passed away last year under the loving care  
of his wife and Judson Hospice staff.

“Marie understands and values the importance 
of high-quality end-of-life care,” said Dan 
Selby, Vice President of Judson Foundation. 
“She has been very supportive of Judson 
Hospice and we are truly honored to be the 
recipient of this wonderful memorial gift.” 

“I believed this gift was an appropriate way 
to remember my husband,” said Marie, as 
she reflected on his courage. Lewy Body 
Dementia is a progressively debilitating 
disorder that affects thinking, sleeping, 

GIFT TO HOSPICE
PROVIDES COMFORT DURING  
DIFFICULT TIMES

behavior and movement. “Preparation for 
the end of life and the quality of that time 
are very important. Judson Hospice did 
an outstanding job of helping bring life to 
David’s final days,” she added.

Marie’s experience as a caregiver has led 
her to join the Judson Hospice team as a 
volunteer and to serve on the Judson Home 
Care Board. In addition, she has started a 
hospice resource library at South Franklin 
Circle, which is now being replicated at 
Judson’s other facilities. More than two 
dozen books are on reserve, with the 
goal of making information accessible to 
patients, caregivers, and their families. 
The collection, a work in progress, includes 
titles that address such topics as advanced 
planning, communication, practical and 
end-of-life care, dementia, Parkinson’s 
disease, and more. 

“I believed this gift was  
an appropriate way to  
remember my husband.”  
                            – Marie Rowley
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GENEROUS RESIDENT
PAYS IT FORWARD WITH GIFT TO HELP OTHERS

The art of giving is something Judson Manor resident 
Laura Berick learned at a young age growing up in 
Akron, Ohio. “My mother was always doing things for 
other families in our neighborhood,” professed Laura, 
who firmly believes in the value of paying it forward by 
doing for others. “Giving is an important component 
of who you are. It allows you to reach out beyond your 
own needs, or what you think your needs are, and 
truly make a difference.” 

The retired art dealer generally does not give to 
organizations. Instead, the strategic philanthropist 
prefers to invest in people by funding individuals at 

ABOUT THE JUDSON RESIDENT ASSISTANCE FUND 

While all residents move in with financial resources that should sustain them for life, even the most careful 
planning and management can be disrupted. Increasing longevity, rising healthcare costs and complicated 
health issues can deplete resources unexpectedly. In 2017, the Judson Resident Assistance Fund helped  
offset a $500,000 shortfall for residents who experienced unanticipated financial challenges.

potentially transformative points in their lives or by 
making gifts that promote education. In 2017, Laura 
chose to make a difference in the lives of her Judson 
neighbors and friends with a considerate gift to the 
Judson Resident Assistance Fund.

“Laura’s support of the Resident Assistance Fund 
underscores her selfless compassion,” said Dan Selby, 
Vice President of Judson Foundation. “This important 
fund provides a critical safety net that allows Judson 
to deliver on its promise to provide all residents a 
place to live for life. We are deeply grateful for Laura’s 
inspiring gift and her commitment to helping others 
when they need it most.”  

“Laura’s support of the Judson Resident Assistance Fund  
								           underscores her selfless compassion.”
									                                                      – Dan Selby 



artGeorge and Audra moved to Judson Park in May 2012. 
The pair was originally from New York. Audra, a  
professionally trained artist, was born in Brooklyn and 
graduated from The Cooper Union. She was working 
in Midtown Manhattan as a fashion illustrator for the 
Associated Merchandising Corporation when she met 
George, a chemical engineer from The Bronx. 

It was a fortuitous encounter at card club that brought 
George and Audra together in 1949. George’s friend, 
Stanley, was boasting of having the phone number 
of a beautiful girl. George walked away that night a 
winner when Stanley settled his card debt by handing 
over Audra’s name and number. George arranged a 
date shortly before Thanksgiving. They fell in love and 
married the following spring.   

“I am honored and grateful for George’s generous 
support of the art program,” said Cathy Bryan, Creative 
Arts and Art Therapy program coordinator. “Audra was 
an extraordinary artist, with the unique ability to  
encourage people of all levels to express their creativity. 
George’s generosity is equally inspiring and will serve 
as a lasting legacy for Audra.” 

GEORGE ROSE
INCREASES OPPORTUNITY FOR  
CREATIVITY WITH ADDITIONAL GIFT

Judson Foundation is honored to receive a $100,000 
gift from George Rose in memory of his late wife 
Audra. The recent gift is among a series of donations 
George has made to the Audra L. Rose Creative Arts 
Endowment Fund. George established the fund in 
2015 to inspire others to support the operating needs 
of Judson’s Creative Arts and Art Therapy program 
and to provide a permanent resource for the program’s 
future. The gifts are a tribute to his beloved wife, a 
gifted artist, who passed away on February 18, 2016. 

“I believe people who discover Judson are very lucky,” 
said George, who is no stranger to good fortune. After 
all, it was a stroke of luck that George met the love 
of his life. “Judson’s a great place because of the art 
room and Cathy Bryan, who is an amazing therapist. 
This gift is in return for the support Judson gave to 
Audra and me at a time when we needed it most.” 

“I believe people who discover  
Judson are very lucky.” 
                            – George Rose
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Audra Rose and Cathy Bryan

“Laura’s support of the Judson Resident Assistance Fund  
								           underscores her selfless compassion.”
									                                                      – Dan Selby 



GARDNER ESTATE GIFT
TO FOREVER SUPPORT CLASSICAL  
MUSIC AT JUDSON MANOR 

A generous estate gift from Richard K. Gardner will 
provide a permanent source of funding for Judson 
Manor’s highly regarded classical concert series. 
The Richard K. Gardner Memorial Music Fund will 
support performances by professional musicians and 
maintenance of Judson Manor’s grand pianos.  
Dr. Gardner passed away on June 9, 2017.

“We are extremely grateful for Dr. Gardner’s vision 
to create this wonderful endowment that will benefit 
Judson residents for years to come,” said Dan Selby, 
Vice President of Judson Foundation. “This gift is 
a significant portion of Dr. Gardner’s estate and a 
testament to his passion for music and his generosity.”

A graduate of Middlebury College with a doctorate in 
library science from Case Western Reserve University, 

Dr. Gardner was fluent in French and an accomplished 
soloist and choral singer. Upon retiring from a notable 
career that took him to colleges and universities across 
the country and Canada, he returned to Cleveland. In 
2003, he made Judson Manor his home. 

Karen Holtkamp, chair of the Judson Manor Resident 
Council aptly described Dr. Gardner as an “extraordinary 
friend, born with a gift for and love of language and 
music.” At Judson Manor he served as chair of the 
Musical Arts Committee, where he took the lead in 
coordinating the Tuesday evening music program. He 
played an important role in the launch of Judson’s 
internationally recognized Artist-in-Residence Program, 
acquisition of a new Steinway grand piano, and 
restoration of Judson Manor’s incomparable 1902 
Bechstein grand piano. 

“This gift is a significant portion of  
Dr. Gardner’s estate and a testament to  
his passion for music and his generosity.” – Dan Selby
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ROULET GIFT
ENHANCES CONCERT SERIES

When world travelers and avid art collectors Ann Roulet 
and her husband, Norman, downsized from their historic 
Shaker Heights home and moved to Judson Manor, 
they parted with their prized collection of more than 
200 valuable paintings, prints, and other works of art. 
However, thanks to Judson Manor’s Tuesday evening 
concert series, they did not have to relinquish their 
passion for classical music. 

In 2017, Ann, a retired professor of literature and the 
first dean of students at the Cleveland Institute of Art, 
made a generous donation to ensure access to classical 
performances continues. “I made this gift in appreciation 
of Richard Gardner and the wonderful, high-quality 
music program that benefits so many living here,” said 
Ann. “Norm and I took great pleasure from attending 
classical music performances. We didn’t have to give that 
important part of our lives up when we moved here.”

The couple was married nearly sixty years before 
Norman’s death in 2014. Together, they traveled the 
globe, visiting more than 100 different countries and 
collecting contemporary and ethnographic art along 
the way. In 2011, they moved to Judson Manor and 
an eighth-floor apartment overlooking Wade Park 
Lagoon and the institute that Ann served for 35 years. 
That same year, they donated a large portion of their 
extensive art collection to the Cleveland Institute of 
Art to create the Ann and Norman Roulet Student + 
Alumni Gallery. 

“I made this gift in appreciation of 
Richard Gardner and the wonderful, 
high-quality music program that  
benefits so many living here.” 
			                                  – Ann Roulet
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DON AND MARTA JACK
KICK-START BISTRO RENOVATION

A leadership gift from longtime donors Don and Marta 
Jack kick-started the renovation of the South Franklin 
Circle Bistro. To honor their generosity, an oil on canvas 
painting by local artist Rob Crombie was acquired for  
the new Pub Room. This is the latest major gift to  
South Franklin Circle from the couple. The grand piano 
in the Chautauqua Room was donated by Marta in 2012.

Don and Marta Jack moved from Shaker Heights to  
their South Franklin Circle townhouse in December 
2009. The pair is actively involved in community life. 
Don, a retired stockbroker, has served as a volunteer 
leader in numerous capacities, most recently as chair 
of the executive committee for the resident association. 
Marta is currently on the facilities and dwelling 
committee. “We’ve had a terrific experience at South 
Franklin Circle,” said Don. “The Bistro project was a 
good opportunity to make a meaningful gift and show  
our support.” 

bistroCREATING COMMUNITY AT SOUTH 
FRANKLIN CIRCLE
BISTRO RENOVATION AND EXPANSION

One of the many joys of retirement is spending more 
time socializing with friends and family. Thanks to 
three generous benefactors, a brand new Bistro at 
South Franklin Circle is providing members with the 
perfect spot to connect with old friends and make new 
ones. “Dining is an inherently social activity and a time 
when the community really comes to life,” said Bill 
Fehrenbach, Vice President of South Franklin Circle. 
“We are so very grateful to Helen Whitehouse and 
Don and Marta Jack for their support of this important 
project. Their generosity will benefit both our members 
and our dedicated food service staff for years to come.” 

Completed in April, the renovation and expansion 
focused on two main objectives – enlarge the restaurant 
to comfortably accommodate more seating and 
reconfigure the kitchen to allow for more creative food 
options and quicker service. To create more room, the 
Bistro was expanded into underutilized neighboring 
space. Raised panel wainscoting stained dark and 
matching decorative ceiling tiles give the 520-square-
feet addition a pub-inspired feel. In addition to nearly 
doubling the seating capacity, the Pub Room offers 
multi-purpose space for group meetings, card games, 
and private events.

Reorganizing and expanding the open-concept kitchen 
allowed for the addition of upgraded equipment and 
appliances. A conveyor oven, hot food-serving counter, 
fryer, warming drawer, heated dish dispenser, and heat 
lamp increase the number of food selections offered. 
A second point of sale terminal improves efficiency, 
speeding food delivery and enhancing the experience  
for casual and carry-out diners. 

“The Bistro project was a good 
opportunity to make a meaningful 

gift and show our support.”
– Don Jack

Don and Marta Jack with Daisy 
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GIVING NOW AND LATER

A generous gift from Helen Whitehouse helped complete 
the Bistro renovation and in the coming months will 
refurbish the Great Room at South Franklin Circle. Later 
when her estate plan comes into play, Helen will once 
again make a lasting impact when a part of her entry fee 
refund is added to the Judson Resident Assistance Fund. 

“South Franklin Circle is not just the right place, it is 
the best place for me,” said Helen, who did not think 
twice about making the move in 2014. Her husband 
Alton, retired Chairman and CEO of Standard Oil, had 
recently passed away and she had several friends who 
had already made South Franklin Circle their home. “I 
am grateful to be in the position to give back in this 
way,” she added. 

Helen is no stranger to charitable endeavors. She 
and her late husband have a record of supporting 
organizations and institutions across Greater Cleveland. 
Helen is also giving of her time and talents. She serves 
on the facilities and dwelling committee and the 
landscaping subcommittee. A talented floral designer, 
Helen shares her appreciation for nature and passion for 
the Japanese art of Ikebana by arranging flowers, leaves, 
and branches into graceful works of art that welcome 
guests in the lobby of her building. 

“We extend our deep gratitude to Helen for her 
significant show of support,” said Daniel Selby, Vice 
President of Judson Foundation. “Her generosity 
enriches the lives of so many. South Franklin Circle 
members are benefiting from her thoughtful generosity 
today, and her visionary support will help meet future 
needs.” A landscape painting by local artist Eileen 
Dorsey hangs in tribute to Helen’s generosity in the  
Pub Room. 

Helen Whitehouse 



honor roll of donors
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Judson extends its deepest appreciation to the many  
individuals, corporations, foundations, and organizations  

that generously helped advance our mission of  
Bringing Community to Life in 2017.



 

benefactor SOCIETY 

Judson gratefully acknowledges the  
exceptional generosity of our 
Benefactor Society members. With 
lifetime giving of $10,000 or more, 
these individuals, corporations, 
foundations, and organizations 
exemplify the philanthropic spirit  
and values that have guided Judson  
for more than a century. 

Visionary 
$1 Million and Above 
Marjorie W. and William B. Anderson*
Eva L. and Joseph M. Bruening  
 Foundation
Knight Charitable Trust
The Reinberger Foundation

Catalyst  
$500,000-$999,999
Louise W. Crane*
DJ Foundation
The Ferry Family Foundation
John J. Kolar*
Charlene Phelps*
Myra and Darwin Smith
Helen M. Whitehouse

Champion  
$250,000-$499,999
The Cleveland Foundation
The Kresge Foundation
Marorie M. Lamport*
Marion Lawry*
Fred A. Lennon Charitable Trust
Hester Nixon*
Anna Mary Noll*
Aurel Ostendorf*
LaVahn M. Overmyer*
The Elisabeth Severance Prentiss  
 Foundation
Helen and Leland Schubert*
The Kelvin and Eleanor Smith  
 Foundation
Glenn C. Wilber*

Founder  
$100,000-$249,999
The 1525 Foundation
Dr. Ruth Anderson*
Anne R. Beavan*
Albert Borowitz
Ruth E. Brown*
Elvidio G. Bufalini*
Florence Cellar*
Mary E. Chilcote*

Mr.* and Mrs. Gerald Conway
Cynthia H. Dunn 
Gertrude A. Dyson*
Virginia D. and Ernest S. Ferry*
Eugenia Gallagher*
Dr. Richard K. Gardner*
Mr. and Mrs.* Richard Garretson
Evelyn Goldfarb*
Allene Hillburg*
Clarke A. Hoak*
Mr. Joseph Hostetler
Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Jack 
Judson Manor Resident Council
Kulas Foundation
Jane Van H. Landers*
Tom and Kathi Lind
Florence G. Marsh*
Jo and J. Howard Morris*
The Murch Foundation
Jeanette Parkhurst*
Betty Rose*
George and Audra* Rose
Audie and John Schneider 
Second Foundation
B. Kathleen Shamp
Joyce and Kevin Shaw
Dr. Marion Siney*
The C. Carlisle and Margaret M. Tippit  
 Charitable Trust
Mr.* and Mrs. F. Jerome Tone, III
Gloria W. Veale, IV*
Esther Wright*

Patron  
$50,000-$99,999
The Abington Foundation
Leo Bernstein*
The Bicknell Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Bittenbender
Ruth B. Bradley*
Robert Brooks
Robert M. Brucken
Ellen W. Chinn*
The George W. Codrington  
 Charitable Foundation
Dr. Theodora P. Dakin*
Jeannette J. Dempsey*
Dworken & Bernstein Co.
Cornelia Erf*
Allen H. Ford
William O. and Gertrude Lewis  
 Frohring Foundation
Barbara V. Gould*
Clark Harvey and Holly Selvaggi
Dr. Marie R. Haug*
Leslie and Elizabeth D. Kondorossy Fund
Larry and Bonnie Lindberg
Elmer L. Lindseth*

Aileen K. Maccracken*
A.M. McGregor Home
Mr. James D. McKim
Brooks B. McWilliams*
Joan R. Mortimer, PhD*
David and Inez Myers Foundation
Bob Oldenburg
Mrs. JoAnn W. Overmyer*
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Pace
Parker Hannifin Corporation
Mrs. Lorrie H. Robertson*
Virginia P. Roedger*
Jacob* and Marjorie Rosenbaum
Betty Rubin*
Saint Luke’s Foundation
Mr. David M. Schneider
Edward K. Schneider*
Sherwick Fund
Alice M. Sloss*
M. Isabel Smith*
Mildred D. Sommer*
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Spahr
Wendy L. Staniforth
Treu-Mart Fund
Dr. Gilbert M. True
TRW Inc.
John and Susan Turben
Debra and James Vail
Frances G. Washington*
Kathryn S. Weitzel*
Mildred A. Westmoreland*
Jane B. Young*

Ambassador  
$25,000-$49,999
Mr. and Mrs. A. Chace Anderson
Viola C. Anderson*
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Arnold 
Mr. and Mrs.* Allan W. Austin
Jay “Chip” and Janet AuWerter
Elizabeth M. Baird
Richard H. Bamberger
Dorothy Beck*
Marion Bittman*
Vernon Breitenbach*
Thomas and Louise Brick
Mary S. and James R. Bright
Diane Brown*
Mrs. Marion Bryan*
Helen B. Burdg*
Cain Brothers & Company, LLC
Josephine Calabretta*
Mrs. Helen Carr*
Anna P. Catlin*
Mrs. E. Bruce Chaney

* Deceased
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The Church Home
Church of the Saviour
Leita Davy*
Donley’s Inc.
Zoann L. Dusenbury*
Eaton Corporation
Roger B. Ellsworth
Ernst & Young LLP
Ms. H. Adele Evans*
Sally-Jane Fabel*
The Firman Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Fort*
Glenmede
Judd and Zetta Gross*
Sara Harmon*
Mrs. Suzanne B. Harrison*
Hans and Freida Hirschmann*
Grace Hoffman*
Mildred F. Hollander*
Bob and Gladys Howson*
George M. and Pamela S.  
 Humphrey Fund
Mr.* and Mrs. Wallace R. Hutson
John T. Jacobson*
David J. James, Jr.
Ruth Acklin Jenks*
Robert Kessler*
Carter Kissell*
C.R.* and Mary Kubik
Mr. Fredrick S. Lamb*
Levin-Bernstein Philanthropic Fund
Lee and George Lockwood*
Constance White Main*
Eunice S. Marsh*
Iris Marshall*
Elizabeth Ring Mather and  
 William Gwinn Mather Fund
The McGregor Foundation
Isabel M. Merrill*
Nadine Miles*
Joseph B. Milgram
Beatrice H. Miller*
Dr. Genevieve Miller*
Margaret and Clarence Morell*
Virginia Morris*
Virginia C. Morrow*
John P. Murphy Foundation
Kay C. Murray
NACCO Materials Handling Group, Inc.
John and Karen Nestor
Ivan L. Otto 
Jane and Jon Outcalt
Paintstone Foundation
The Payne Fund
Leona Phillips*
PNC

Mrs. Marian Ratnoff
Mrs. Marion Reynolds*
Elizabeth D. Robson*
Helen W. Ross*
Marie and David* Rowley 
The Sears-Swetland Family Foundation
Mrs. Ellery Sedgwick
Oliver and Meredith Seikel
Sherwin-Williams
Lillian E. Simpson*
Charles H. Smith, Jr.*
Kent and Thelma Smith*
Doris S. Snedeker
Frances Lennie Snider*
George Streeter*
Judge William K. Thomas*
The Veale Foundation
Marjorie Marsh Warren*
Elizabeth H. Warshawsky
White Consolidated Industries
Mrs. Mildred Wick*
Ann and Chuck Zellmer
Silvia and Justin Zverina*

Friend  
$10,000-$24,999
Marilou Abele
Absolute Pharmacy
Ethel Adrine*
AHS Foundation
AllianceBernstein
Violet Ansorge*
Vincent M. Arnold*
Mary Bacher
Anne M. Barnes
Gladys Barnum*
Dr. William and Gayle Bauer
Patricia H. Beall*
Laura Berick 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Billick
Robert E. Bingham*
Gerald B. Blouch
Florence W. Bowes*
Elizabeth Breckenridge
Dr. Helen Brown*
Kenneth L.* and Nancy E. Brown
Ruth H. Brown*
Mrs. Lois G. Brucken
Mrs. Anne Staples Burden
Mary R. Burmeister*
Mrs. Phyllis G. Carl*
Marge and Harry Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Carnovale
Mary Louise G. Carpenter*
Patricia S. Carter*
Mr. and Mrs. Hong S. Chae

Corning Chisholm
Cleveland Clearing House Association
Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company
Cleveland National Air Show
The Cliffs Foundation
Helen B. Cole*
Rosella Compton*
Rita and Aims Coney
Catherine E. Conway*
Ralph T. “Ted” Cook*
M. Lucile Crowell Cooks*
Grace S. Couchman*
Marty and Sandy Coyle
Thomas P. Crowley
Richard and Patty Cusick
Malcolm and Sara Cutting
Elizabeth Daunton*
Margie Knight Davis*
Ruth A. DeBoer
Eleanor B. Deex*
Dorothy O. DeGray*
Elthera DeLong*
Doan Pyramid Electric
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Drinko*
John J. Dwyer*
Ruth B. Eastwood*
Karl A. and Elizabeth B. Eger*
Dr. Elizabeth Endicott*
Doug and Sheila Epp
Ann C. Fabens 
The Fairfax Foundation
Fairmount Presbyterian Church
Jane P. Fielding*
Ermina M. Forsberg*
William E. Forsythe, MD*
Marie Franzen*
Dr. and Mrs. Donald Freedheim
Mildred E. Fretz*
Gil* and Elle Frey
Matilda Saks Friedman*
Isabel W. Frost*
Mrs. Carmen B. Fullmer*
Margaret A. Fullmer
Gannett Foundation
GAR Foundation
Amy L. Garfield*
Roy A. Gentles*
Alta Gimmy*
Esther H. Gimp*
Barbara F. Ginn
D. Allan Gray
Nita Gregg*
Clara Greve*
Bob and Sally Gries
Mr. Jack L. Griffiths
Agnes Gund and Daniel Shapiro
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David and Robin Gunning
Lucille Hadfield*
Lois A. Hagar*
Virginia Harrison Hamann*
Hankins Foundation
Frank J. Hanus, III
Mark H. Hardenbergh
Albert Harding
Samuel and Kimberly Hartwell
Mary B. Harvey*
William and Patricia Hatch
William and Diane Hauserman*
Myrtle Haynes*
John and Doris Hazle*
Mrs. Lois Heller*
Judith Henderson 
Fredrec T. Henkel
Marjorie M. Herrick*
Martha E. Hickox*
Higley Fund
The Albert M. Higley Company
Hirsch Electric Company
Audrey Hofstetter
Judith and Peter A. Holmes Family Fund
Walter and Karen Holtkamp
Alberta B. Hornsby*
Dr. and Mrs. Lansing C. Hoskins
Linda and Robert* Hosler
Carola B. Hunt*
HW&Co
Reid Isaac
Mary Elizabeth Jackson*
Virginia B. Jaffe*
Jay M. and Toba Jeffery*
John G. Johnson Construction 
Thya Johnson*
Jones Day
Margaret A. Peel Jones*
William M. and Elizabeth W. Jones Fund
Judson Manor House Fund
Walter and Jean Kalberer Foundation
Joseph P. and Nancy F. Keithley  
  Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Alexander W. Kennedy
Maryellen and Philip Kennedy
Mrs. Margaret L. Kennell
Elaine C. Kiener*
Mr.* and Mrs. George Kirkham
Jeanette Kirkham*
Joyce A. Klaber*
Betty K. Klein*
G. Robert Klein*
N. R. Klivans
Larry Knecht*
Catherine and Bill Koppelman
Dorothy H. Kortepeter*
Donald and Dorothy Kuhn

Kristina Kuprevicius
Gretchen S. Larson 
Louise H. Lawler
Susan and Bob Leggett
George Leibacher*
Rutharriet Levering*
Sidney Lewine*
Lincoln Moving & Storage Co.
Mr. and Mrs. George S. Lockwood*
Ruth A. Lutz*
Doris A. Lynch*
Audrey D. Malone*
Isabel Marting*
Heath and Rex Mason
Marie H. May
William C. McCoy
Helen McLoraine*
Helen B. McMahon*
Bessie Benner Metzenbaum Fund
Mrs. Mary S. Miller*
Samuel H. and Maria Miller Foundation
Elizabeth Oakes Moore*
Dan and Marge Moore
Mrs. Rebecca P. Moore*
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Morris, II
Sue Morton*
Thomas G. Mouat*
Jeanne Munz*
Neiman Marcus 
Hilda E. Nieman*
Thomas A. Nobbe
North Shores Consulting, Inc.
Merritt and Amity Osborn
Paladin Protective Systems, Inc.
Alfred G. Parker*
Dr. Robert F. Parker*
Josephine H. Patterson*
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
Sara and Hunter Peckham
Mr. Emmet Pedley
Irene K. Pekoc*
A. Dean Perry*
Mildred V. Peters*
The Plain Dealer
Martha Jane Plummer*
Plymouth Church of Shaker Heights
Donald and Carol Poe 
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Powel, III
Prelude Services 
Dr. Edna Raphael*
Estate of Oscar D. Ratnoff, MD*
The Renner Foundation
Joanna and Hal Retzler*
Mr. and Mrs. A. William Reynolds
Elsie Reysen*
Josephine C. Rich*

Rockwell Automation
Glenn E. and Barbara H. Roderick*
Ann E. Roulet
Saint Ann Foundation
Franz and Beth Sauerland
Stuart B. Schaffner*
A. Benedict Schneider*
Margaret M. Schneider*
Oliver C. Schroeder, Jr.*
Anna K. Shepherd*
Emelia Sica McGuire
SIFCO Foundation
Martin Sebastian Simon
Norman F. Smith*
Alden D. Smith*
Anne F. Spencer*
Elizabeth C. Stevenson*
Mrs. Virginia Stewart
Dr.* and Mrs. Robert Stone
Barbara U. Streeter
Mrs. Edna Strnad
Sutherin-Melling Insurance Co. 
 The Sutherin Family
Elaine Szilagyi*
Marge Townsend
Virginia Trenner*
William C. Treuhaft*
Ruth T. Turner*
Alan Unger
Sonja F. Unger*
Kendra J. Urdzik
Vizmeg Landscape, Inc.
Holly and Douglas Wang
Raymond J. Wean Foundation
Alvira Webb*
Dr. Rita I. Welte*
Mr. Thomas C. Westropp
Emma R. White*
Frances Willick*
Rosalind Winkelman*
Ruth M. Wismar*
Coultice Wood*
Helen S. Wood*
Helen Wright*
Karen and Davis Young

* Deceased
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annual GIVING 

Annual gifts help address immediate 
needs and are essential to Judson’s 
success. We are honored to recognize 
each donor who gave $100 or more for 
the important role you play in Bringing 
Community to Life. 

Presidents Circle 	  
$1,000 and Above 

Marilou Abele
Absolute Pharmacy, Inc.
Julie Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Arnold
Jay “Chip” and Janet AuWerter
Mary Bacher
William and Shelley Baeslack
Richard H. Bamberger 
Dr. James Bard
Anne M. Barnes
Dr. William and Gayle Bauer
Barbara A. Baum
Peter A. Bergsten
Laura G. Berick 
BNY Mellon
John and Judith Bourne
Dr. Eugene L. Brand
Thomas and Louise Brick
Robert Brooks
Mr.* and Mrs. James W. Brown
Robert M. Brucken
George and Helen Boggis Burdg  
  Charitable Remainder Trust 
Mr.* and Mrs. Al Cahen
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Carnovale
Luke and Ann Case
Clara D. Catliota
Rita and Aims Coney
Marty and Gerald* Conway
Anne Cook
John Corrigan
Stuart and Susan Crampton
Thomas P. Crowley
Christy Cunningham
Sally and Pitt Curtiss
Richard and Patty Cusick
Cuyahoga Arts & Culture
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Dalzell
Barbara L. Davis, MD
Dr. Morris S. Dixon, Jr.
DJ Foundation
DLR Group | Westlake Reed Leskosky
Cynthia H. Dunn

Roger B. Ellsworth
Kathryn and William Fehrenbach
C. Patricia Ferry
The Ferry Family Foundation
Fifth Third Private Bank
Jamie Fitzgerald
Henry Foltz
Allen H. Ford
Frantz Ward LLP
Luke Frazier
Gil* and Elle Frey
David and Stella Fulton
Lorna and Phil Fung
Jenifer and Rudolph* Garfield
Mr. and Mrs.* Richard Garretson
Mr.* and Mrs. James D. Gibans
William P. Gibbons
Nancy Glende
Glenmede
Twila Granger
Mrs. Jean Greiner
Mary C. Groves
Mark H. Hardenbergh
Patricia Harding
Samuel and Kimberly Hartwell
William and Patricia Hatch
Barbara Hawley and David Goodman
HDS Architecture, Inc.
Alfred D. Heggie
Ralph Hegsted
Judith Henderson
Elizabeth P. Hickman
HW&Co.
Hyster-Yale Materials Handling, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Jack
Jewish Federation of Cleveland 
John G. Johnson Construction
Judson Manor Resident Council
Krishna Kallianpur
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Kallock
Maryellen and Philip Kennedy
Mrs. Margaret L. Kennell
Karen Ketterer
Peter Kilroy
Knight Charitable Trust
Leslie and Elizabeth D. Kondorossy Fund
Catherine and Bill Koppelman
Ursula Korneitchouk
Donald and Dorothy Kuhn
Nana Landgraf
Gretchen Larson
Thomas Lavin
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Lewis
Tom and Kathi Lind
Larry and Bonnie Lindberg
Kazuko Maine

Heath and Rex Mason
Mrs. Nancy McCormack
Toddy and Jim McMonagle
Cecil and Gretchen* Mellin
Mr. Robert L. Metzger, Esq.
Joseph B. Milgram
Ms. Antoinette S. Miller
Ms. Edith D. Miller
Steven A. Minter
Bill and Margaret* Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Moennich
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Morris, II
Donald W. Morrison
Morrison Community Living
Creighton B. Murch
The Murch Foundation
David and Inez Myers Foundation
Neighborhood Connections
Neiman Marcus
Thomas A. Nobbe
Bob Oldenburg
Tony and Nancy* Oliverio
Merritt and Amity Osborn
Oswald Companies
Ivan L. Otto
Jane and Jon Outcalt
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley C. Pace
Paladin Protective Systems, Inc.
Sara and Hunter Peckham
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Pesch
Allan* and Barbara Peskin
Perry* and Carolyn Peskin
Cecelia Phelan*
Playhouse Square Real Estate Services
Donald and Carol Poe
Martin and Patricia Pope
Precision Environmental Company
Prelude Services
Ella Quintrell*
Sonja Rajki and Michael Lyford
Joyce D. Rayburn
Donna and James Reid
Mr. and Mrs. A. William Reynolds
Tim and Mary Reynolds
Stewart and Judy Rice
Mr. F. Tyler Rich
Carolyn Richardson
Richner + Richner
Josephine and Herbert* Ridgway
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Robinson
Marcia Rogers
George and Audra* Rose
Kurt Rose
Ann E. Roulet
Marie and David* Rowley
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Rowley
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Florence B. Rutter
Franz and Beth Sauerland
Ted and Clare Sawyer
Audie and John Schneider
Zelda Segal
Oliver and Meredith Seikel
Daniel and Terra Selby
Martin Sebastian Simon
Myra and Darwin Smith
The Kelvin and Eleanor  
  Smith Foundation
Jeffrey H. Smythe
Mrs. Virginia Stewart
Mary and Robert* Stone
Mrs. Edna Strnad
Mr. Stephen J. Strnisha
Jane Szilagyi
Mr. and Mrs. James Taylor
Ms. Ruth V. Thompson
Dr. Randall Travis and Dr. Ilona Engel
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Trawick
Mrs. Frank S. Treco, Jr.
Margaret Trenkamp
Dr. Gilbert M. True
Kendra J. Urdzik
Debra and James Vail
Amy M. Vegh
Holly and Douglas Wang
Betty Jane Weimer
Helen M. Whitehouse
Karen and Davis Young
Helen and Richard* Zakin

Contributors  
$100-$999

Mary Abbott
Wallace Adler
Ms. Margaret Agritellis
Ms. Susan Althans
Mr. and Mrs. A. Chace Anderson
Reverend Philip Anderson and  
  Reverend Mary Sterrett Anderson 
Margaret and Dennis Aughenbaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Bak
Charles A. Bashour
Cynthia Bassett
Ms. Amy Bauersfeld
Mr.* and Mrs. Richard Bauman
Ms. Lynn Bayard
William and Andrea Baynes
Clare Bechtold
Bill and Mary Kay Bedortha
Dr. Ronald H. Bell
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Bemberg
John* and Betty Benish
Florence W. Bennett

Jack and Marilyn Bialosky
Mrs. Joanne Bielek
Elizabeth Biggar
Mrs. Emily Blake
Ms. Susan Blouch
Georgette and Richard Bohr
Ms. Mary H. Bookman
Mitch and Caroline Borrow
Rick and Sue Bosland
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Botti
Julie and Guy Bramble
Ms. Mary Ann Brenner
Mrs. Margaret L. Brooks
Nancy E. Brown
Mrs. Virginia M. Bruning
Eileen Burkhart
Caroline Butler
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Caimi
David and Mimi Calfee
Reverend Joan Campbell
Marge and Harry Carlson
William and Nancy Carpenter
Bonnie and Michael Carter
Dr. and Mrs. Helmut Cascorbi
Case Western Reserve University
Mr. John Cashy
Marko Cerne*
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Cesar
Timothy Chang
Cheshire Cheese Club of Cleveland
Marcia Christian
Michael Clegg
Dr. and Mrs. Norman Clemens
Mr. and Mrs. Hobie Cleminshaw
Cynthia Cobb
Mr. Dorn Cobbledick
Mark C. Comella
Communion of Saints Parish  
  Athletic Association
Joan Conrad
Richard Conway
Alexander and Marilyn Cook
Paula Coppedge
Mark and Lea Crowley
Ms. Adele Cunningham
John Davidian
W. Lawrence Davis
Richard* and Mary Jo Desmond
Mr. and Mrs. Ron DiBacco
Margaret R. Diemer
Mary Meredith Dobyns, MD
Terrence and Shirley Donley
Nancy Dorer
Mary S. Douthit
Mr. William Doyle
Robert and Mary Dunbar

Susan Dunn
Dynamics Online
John Eberly
Daniel R. Elliott, Jr.
Ms. Sue Englander
Doug and Sheila Epp
George and Donna Ernst
Ms. Patricia Evans
Ann C. Fabens
Fairfax Renissance  
  Development Corporation
Felicia Fatica
Maureen and John Fernbacher
Eileen and George* Fertal
Henry B. Fischer, Esq.
Elizabeth Fleeter
David E. Fletcher
Mary Elizabeth Ford*
Sally Frost
Judge Nancy Fuerst
William K. Fuller
Margaret A. Fullmer
Dr. George Furey
Mitzi Furlong
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Galvin
Jessie Garcia
Mary Gardner
Dr. Richard K. Gardner*
vic* and joan gelb
Anne Ginn
Barbara F. Ginn
Mr. William D. Ginn
Ms. Katy Gleason
Richard and Pam Goetsch
Dan and Florence Goldberg
Nancy A. Gorenshek
Clay P. and Alice D. Graham
Esther Grannis
Rich and Barbara Gray
Greater Cleveland Flute Society
Robert E. Gregory, MD
Ms. Margaret V. Grevatt
Dr. Carl Groppe, Jr.
Don and Carol Grubb
Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Gudbranson
Phyllis B. Hackett
Janet N. Hall
Vera Hall
Jackie and John Hallack
Edwin Harper, Jr.
Richard Hartz
Clark Harvey and Holly Selvaggi
George and Virginia Havens
Barbara Hawkins
Nancy Heiple
Hellenic Society Prometheas, Inc.

* Deceased
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Louis W. Hill
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Hinchliff
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Hirschmann
Beth G. Hoffman
Joann Hoge
James R. Hollander
Richard and Georgia-Jean Hollander
Lt. Colonel and Mrs. Miner E.  
  Holloway, II
Ms. Christy Holmes
Walter and Karen Holtkamp
Jack and Andy Hopkins
Mary Alice Horner
Dr. and Mrs. Lansing C. Hoskins
Donald E. Houghton*
Dr. and Mrs. Roger Hsu
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hubbard
Hope Hungerford
Jean* and Paul Ingalls
Reid Isaac
Eileen and Tom Ivan Family
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Jackson, III
Stanley and Marcia Jaffe
Marcia Anne Jakab
Ms. Mary Jo Jakab
Kathryn and Thomas Janini
Norman S. Jeavons
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Jinks
Ken Johnson
Anne M. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Trevor O. Jones
Nancy and Donald* Junglas
Shingo Kajimura
Ms. Marietta Karas
Sherman Katz
Louise Keating
Mary Ann Keegan
Joseph P. and Nancy F. Keithley  
  Foundation
Dennis H. Kelly*
Ken Kempf
James and Marilyn Kennedy
Mrs. Peggy Kennedy
Jim Kenst
Nancy J. Kermode
Dr. Jane W. Kessler
Keybank Foundation
Hassan Khajeh-Nouri
Fred D. Kidder
Rita and Bill Kirk
James Kitson
Jules N. Koach
Jean Kogge
Ronald M. Kohn
Mr. and Mrs. Harold H. Koppel
Betty Kotapish
Joan and Byron Krantz

Mr. Donald Kreuzer
Grace Krogh
Ms. Jessica A. Kulczycki
Mr. and Mrs. J. Andrew Kundtz
Theodor and Maureen Kundtz
Robert and Brenda Kunkel
Kristina Kuprevicius
Mary Jo Lackamp
Dr. Michael E. Lamm
Charles S. and Mary C. Landefeld
Timothy LaRiche
Julie C. Lauh
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Lavelle
Diane and Wilbur Leatherberry
Lois Lehman
Shirley LeMay
Mrs. Patricia Lightbody
Tracey Lind and Emily Ingalls
Rex, Brenda, Grant and Meg Linkenbach
Mrs. Barbara Lipscomb
Dr. and Mrs. Randall W. Listerman
David Loebel and Jane Cawthorn
Mr. George P. Loomis*
Jean Lundin
Roger Lynch
Ms. Colette Magnant and  
  Mr. David Milzman
Erin Manley
Mr. and Mrs. Roger B. Manning
Ms. Mary Marotta
Margaret B. Marting
Joan Matilo
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce V. Mavec
Carol Lee and Meril May
Alexander McAfee
Anne McBride
Patrick and Lois McCartan
John F. and Susie S. McClatchey
Scott McCormack
Ms. Annette E. McCoy
William C. McCoy
Ms. Susan H. McLaughlin
Chuck and Rosemary Merchant
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur G. Merriman, Jr.
Mary Lou Mihalek
Connie Miller
Margaret Miller
Jennifer A. Mills
Sheila and Robert Mitchell
Linda Mobach
Mr. Leonard Molczadski
Dan and Marge Moore
Caroline Morgan
Shirley Morgan
Robert S. Morrison Foundation
Marion Mrazek
Mary Jeanne Nelson

Deborah Neville
Joanne W. Neville
Charles and Ann Newman
Al Newman
Mr. Jim S. Nezu
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Nodar
Sally and Craig Nordlund
Ms. Alice Norman
Carolyn W. Charles and H. Richard  
  Obermanns
Paula S. Ockner
Paul and Connie Omelsky
Frank Ondus
Mr. Robert B. Opatrny and Ms. Susan J.  
  Sutherland
Carolyn O’Toole
Mr. Thomas Owen
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Pacchioni
Alice U. Palda
Ms. Stephanie Papadopoulos
Mike and Debbie Peppard
Virginia Poirier and John Petrenchik
Florence Z. Pollack
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Powel, III
C. Edward Powell
Dr. and Dr. Tom Pretlow
Mr. and Mrs. Wilbert Queen
Ms. Pauline Ramig
Dr. Jo Anne Randall
Mrs. Marian Ratnoff
Corinne Reid
Sarah J. Rice
Joan Rich
Joan D. Riede
Bette Robbins*
Mr. Dwight W. Robinson
Ms. Nancy Roizen
Beatrice and Edmund Romito
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy F. Rooth
Mary Jo Rourke
Mr. and Mrs. Vaughn P. Rubin
Maurine M. Ruggles
John C. Russell
Mr. Matt Ryan and Ms. Dorothy  
  Bambach
John and Delores Saada
Mr. Paul Samuels
Ms. Mary Sarver
Catherine A. Satola
Kit and Ray Sawyer
Schill Grounds Management
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Scriven
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Sebastian
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Severiens
Ms. Jeri L. Shaffer
Jane and William Shapard
Mr. and Mrs. Ashok Shendure
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Nancy Sherwin
Jon and Joann Shiesl
Angie Silver
Patricia Simonson
Nancy Sindelar
Ms. Erica Sitkoff
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Smallsreed
Mr. and Mrs. Kemp Smith
Mrs. David Snapp
Doris S. Snedeker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. Sponenbergh
Jack and Bernadette Staph
Ms. Martha Stebbins
Wanda Stec
Carol Steckel
Josephine Steinhurst
Nancy C. Stevenson*
Elizabeth Stirling
Ms. Ora Stock
Diane M. Strachan
Chris and Tom Sumner
Mike and Judy Swafford
William and Edith Taft
Dr. and Mrs. Stan Tager
Annie and Frank Tait
Barney Taxel
Mr. William Tayman
Suzanne Teague
Laura R. Templar
The Ten Key Group
Jane F. Thoburn
George J. Thomey
Beatrice E. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Tibbits
Mr.* and Mrs. F. Jerome Tone, III
Ms. Pamela Trevis
Harvey and Cindy Tucker
Jean A. Turcu
Mr. and Mrs. William O. Tuttle
Bette Twaddell
Katherine C. Vail
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Van Allen
Ms. Liana Van Der Bellen
Amy M. Vegh
Lois A. Vickers
Mary T. Von Herrmann
Mr. Robert W. Waldeck
Kathryn Watterson
Jim and Molly Weaver
Ms. Josephine Weber
Vernon E. Weber
Byron and Christina Webster
Marilyn Louise Wehling
Ms. Sylvia A. Wehrs
Nancy and Roger Welchans

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Welchans
Mrs. Jean P. Wiant*
Ann Wieland
Marilyn M. Wilde
James and Susan Wiley
Ms. Betty J. Wilkins
Danny and Lin Williams
Roy L. Williams
Joy G. Willmott and Paul Rander
Wilma Wittkowsky*
Dudley D. Yost
Mr. and Mrs. Edward S. Young
Yurich Creative
Charles* and Linda Zimmerman
Ms. Jane Zimring*

Judson Foundation | 25

ALL GIFTS AND PLEDGES BY PURPOSE

TOTAL: $3,510,036

 Capital	 55%

 Unrestricted	 21%

 Program	 10%

 Resident Assistance	 8%

 Endowment	 6%

ALL GIFTS AND PLEDGES BY SOURCE
TOTAL: $3,510,036

 Individuals		 72%

 Foundations/Organizations	 26%

 Corporations	 2%     

Gifts of all sizes play an important role in strengthening Judson’s 
ability to provide leading care and services. We are grateful for the 
983 gifts and pledges we received in 2017, totaling more than  
$3.5 million. 

* Deceased
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Marie H. May
George McCann
Ethel McGuigan
Alice McKinley
F. Rush McKnight
Mary Lou Mercer
C. Marie Mercer
Dolores Minter
Margaret Mitchell
Helen P. Moisio 
Elizabeth Oakes Moore
Christine Naymik
Mrs. Kathleen L. Otto
Connie Palmer
Rosemary C. Peppard
Perry Peskin
Cecelia Phelan
Charlene Phelps
Mildred W. Phillips
Gloria N. Reske
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Rich, Jr.
Josephine C. Rich
Bette Robbins
David Rowley
Rose Rubin
Miss Mary Salasavage 
Mrs. Betty J. Schaefer
Marijane Seaman
Mr. Jack Severiens
Effie Smith Scott
Cassie Spear 
Howard Stirn
Ruth Stump
Elaine Szilagyi
Ronald Teare
Martha G. Van Beers
Costas Vasiliades
Eunice Walthour
Ms. Eleanor Warner
Joel C. Warren
Victor Weizer
Mrs. Jean P. Wiant
Thea Wick
Wilma Wittkowsky
Carol Wykoff
Charles Zimmerman

tribute GIFTS 

Judson is honored to receive gifts made 
in tribute to others. We express our 
sincere appreciation for the generous 
donations made in honor or memory of 
friends and loved ones in 2017.

In Honor of 
Lin Bartel
Laura Berick
Cynthia H. Dunn
Vickie Ford
Mary Fuerst
William K. Fuller
Susan Kent
Lois Klaus
Mrs. Nancy McCormack
Rabbi Diana Miller
Bob Oldenburg
Ms. Sally J. Palazzo
Oscar D. Ratnoff, MD
Sandy Russell
Mary Schellhammer
Nancy Sindelar
Jeanette R. Stokes
Laura R. Templar
Allen H. Webber

In Memory of 
Deborah Adler
June Antoine
Fred Ball
Doris K. Bartell 
Willis A. Bartell 
Willis R. Bartell
Arlene Bartlow
Celia Bleekman
Paul S. Brentlinger
James W. Brown
Ms. Mary Ann Bruner
Michael Bryan
Nestor Burkhart
Judge Jean Capers
Bette Cashin

Katherine Cashy
Frank J. Catliota
Bernard Century
Marko Cerne 
Mary E. Chilcote
Barbara D. Collins
Kenneth Cooley
Eleanor P. Crippen
Ms. Mary C. Crowley
Dr. and Mrs. Maxwell H. Davis
Mary J. Davis
Mrs. Mary DeFino
Ernest S. Ferry
George Fertal
Dolores Fischer
Mrs. Virginia Flickinger
Caryn Foltz
Gil Frey
Dr. Richard K. Gardner
Rudolph Garfield
Prue Garretson
Joan Goulder
Mr. George Grabner
Robert E. Gregory, MD
Ms. Hamann
Mary Margaret Harper
Marilyn Harris
Lois Henderson
Hans and Freida Hirschmann
Elizabeth R. Hollister
Donald E. Houghton
Dorothy Hovorka
Ms. Mary Howard
Jean Ingalls
Timothy Kennedy
Chet Kermode
Marjorie B. Krupansky
Anne Landefeld 
Rosemarie V. Lemieux
Eleanor M. Lewis
Winne H. Lind
Mildred Listerman
Mr. Kurt Loebel
Kathryn Loomis
Dorothy Lungmus
Hal Lynn



VOLUNTEER HOURS BY LOCATION

TOTAL: 24,703 HOURS

 Judson at University Circle		 78%

 South Franklin Circle	 15%

 Hospice/Home Care	 7%

volunteers
Volunteers play an important role in enriching the quality of life 
at Judson. Judson recognizes the compassion and generosity of 
the 369 individuals who gave their time and talents to help Bring 
Community to Life in 2017. Thank you for your 24,703 hours of 
unwavering support and dedication to our mission. According to 
the Independent Sector, your incredible contributions provided a 
value of $596,331.

estate GIFTS

We recognize the following individuals 
whose thoughtful planning benefited 
Judson through their realized estates  
in 2017.

Elvidio G. Bufalini
Mary E. Chilcote
John J. Kolar
Marjorie M. Lamport
Marion S. Lawry
Constance White Main

legacyGIFTS

We gratefully acknowledge the  
generosity and foresight of the  
following individuals who made a 
legacy gift to Judson in 2017.  
Legacy gifts come in many forms  
and include endowed, estate, and  
other planned gifts such as life 
insurance policies, charitable gift 
annuities, and guaranteed entry  
fee refunds. 
 
Roger B. Ellsworth
Eleanor M. Frey 
Helen M. Whitehouse

If you have made a provision for  
Judson in your estate plans, please  
let us know. We would like to honor 
your extraordinary commitment to  
Bringing Community to Life by 
recognizing you as a member of 
Judson’s Legacy Society.

thank you
Every effort has been taken to maintain 
the accuracy of our donor listings and 
honor the requests of our donors who 
wish to remain anonymous. We offer 
our sincerest apologies for any errors 
or omissions. Please let us know if we 
should correct our records by emailing 
us at foundation@judsonsmartliving.org 
or calling 216.791.2013. 
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Judson Park
2181 Ambleside Drive
Cleveland, OH 44106

Judson Manor 
1890 E. 107th Street
Cleveland, OH 44106

South Franklin Circle
16600 Warren Court
Chagrin Falls, OH 44023

 

Dear Friends of Judson,

Judson has been creating community since 1906. For more 
than a century, Judson’s progress and the spirit of giving 
have been inextricably linked. We are pleased to highlight 
the powerful role philanthropy plays in Bringing Community 
to Life in our new publication, INSPIRE.

To create community it takes champions – leaders who 
inspire and empower. In these pages, we share some of the 
stories of our champions. From transforming our facilities to 
enhancing our programs and services, these incredible gifts, 
along with hundreds of others, keep Judson at the forefront 
of senior living.

We are proud to include our annual honor roll of donors 
in this premier issue. Gifts of all sizes and types make a 
difference, and we are tremendously grateful and humbled 
by the outpouring of support in 2017. It is an honor to 
acknowledge the remarkable generosity that is Bringing 

Community to Life at Judson. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Daniel Selby
Vice President 
Judson Foundation



   

Kendra J. Urdzik
President & Chief Executive Officer
Judson Services, Inc.

Kevin B. Shaw
Chair, Board of Directors
Judson Foundation

Daniel S. Selby
Vice President
Judson Foundation

Kathryn A. Janini
Director, Donor Engagement  
and Communications
Judson Foundation
Editor

Amber M. Andrews
Stewardship Coordinator
Judson Foundation
Contributor

Peter Larson
Principal Photographer 

Epstein Design Partners
Design

INSPIRE is distributed to the residents, 
members, friends, and benefactors of 
Judson. INSPIRE is published by Judson 
Foundation to demonstrate the power of 
philanthropy to advance Judson’s mission 
of Bringing Community to Life. 

judsonsmartliving.org/foundation

Judson Foundation
2181 Ambleside Drive 
Cleveland, OH 44106
216.791.2013
foundation@judsonsmartliving.org

Judson Services, Inc. is a not-for-profit  
senior living organization serving Northern 
Ohio since 1906. Judson operates three 
unique living communities – Judson 
Park, Judson Manor and South Franklin 
Circle – and the innovative membership 
program Judson at Home. 

To learn more about Judson’s  
full spectrum of services visit  
judsonsmartliving.org
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dialogue
“We’re intellectually curious people who  
					               enjoy lifelong learning.” 

– Dr. Joan Brown Campbell 

“Staying on top of local and world events helps keep 
our minds sharp. We’re grateful to have the support of 
Glenmede, which will allow us to bring a wide range 
of perspectives and ideas to campus.” The monthly 
dialogue topics range from current events to cultural, 
social, and political issues.

Learn more about the South Franklin Circle  
Dialogue Series and upcoming events at  
judsonsmartliving.org/events/

GLENMEDE PARTNERS
TO BRING NEW SEASON OF DIALOGUES  
TO SOUTH FRANKLIN CIRCLE

September 2017 marked the start of the ninth season 
of stimulating lectures at South Franklin Circle. The 
Chautauqua-inspired South Franklin Circle Dialogue 
Series brings prominent leaders from Cleveland and 
beyond to campus to discuss thought-provoking topics. 
With the new season came a new partner, investment 
and wealth management company Glenmede. 

“We’re intellectually curious people who enjoy life-
long learning,” said Dr. Joan Brown Campbell, South 
Franklin Circle member and chair of the programming 
committee that selects the topics and speakers. 
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